
RESOLUTION NO.  25-   
 

A RESOLUTION OF THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF COLUSA AUTHORIZING 

THE CITY MANAGER TO EXECUTE A CONTRACT WITH NOR-CAL PUMP AND WELL 

DRILLING, INC. FOR THE CITY WELL NO 6A PROJECT 

 

WHEREAS, The City owns and operates its water system;  

 

WHEREAS, The City has an obligation to its residents to efficiently operate the system such that 

the system delivers high quality domestic water service to its residents, while also providing 

excellent fire protection to the residents;  

 

WHEREAS, One of the City’s current source supply wells No. 6, formerly the lead well on the 

system, has been progressively failing to produce viable quantities of water, and thus places the 

city in a vulnerable position during the summer months for the entire system to provide 

maximum day demands plus fire flows; 

 

WHEREAS, The City has conducted a cost benefit analysis and finds that drilling a new well 

will be more cost effective and provide long term reliability to the system vs. attempting to 

rehabilitate the existing well; 

 

WHEREAS, The City publicly advertised a project to drill a new well, near Well 6 called Well 

6a, for contracting with qualified firms to complete this work; and  

 

WHEREAS, The City received three responses based on the advertisement of the Request for 

Bids and has evaluated and those responses and recommends selecting Nor-Cal Pump and Well 

Drilling Inc. to perform the work. 

 

NOW THEREFORE, the City Council of the City of Colusa does hereby resolve that:  

 

1. The City Council authorizes the City Manager to execute a contract with the selected firm, 

Nor-Cal Pump and Well Drilling Inc. pursuant to the bid documents to perform the work.         

 

PASSED, APPROVED, AND ADOPTED by the City Council of the City of Colusa at a 

regularly scheduled meeting held on the 1st day of April 2025 by the following vote: 

 

AYES:   

NOES:   

ABSENT:   

       _________________________ 

       RYAN CODORNIZ, MAYOR 

ATTEST: 

_________________________ 

Shelly Kittle, City Clerk  


